
 

Thursday 3rd April 
 

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional 
custodians of the lands, waters, and skies where we live, learn, work and play. 

Important Dates - Term 1, 2025 

Friday 4th April Student Celebrations of Learning 9 am to 2 pm  

Monday 21st April Easter Monday - Public Holiday 

Tuesday 22nd April First Day Term 2 

Friday 25th April ANZAC Day - Public Holiday 

Monday 28th April Smile Squad arrives 

Tuesday 29th April School Photos 

Wednesday 30th April Pupil Free Day - staff professional learning 

Wednesday 30th April School Council  

Thursday 1st May Community Sub-Committee meeting 3:35pm in staffroom 

Friday 2nd May Year 5/6 Interschool sport 

Saturday 3rd May Election Day Sausage Sizzle and Cake Sale @ RVPS 

Wednesday 7th to Friday 9th May 4/5/6 Camp 

Tues 13th to Monday 19th May Book Fair 

Wednesday 14th May District Cross Country 

Friday 16th May Year 5/6 Interschool sport 

Reservoir Views Primary School is committed to creating and maintaining a child-safe and child-friendly 
organisation, where children and young people are safe and feel safe. 

 

All of our Child Safe policies and all other school policies are available on our website: 
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies  

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,  

It’s hard to believe that tomorrow marks the last day of Term 1! While we may all be feeling the effects of a 
busy term, it has certainly flown by. I’d like to congratulate all our students and staff on an amazing first term 
at Reservoir Views Primary School in 2025.  

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


The tone has been set for the rest of the year—calm classrooms, happy and engaged students, and a strong 
sense of curiosity, connection, and fun. 

This term has been packed with exciting events and activities for our students. Highlights include: 

-​ Whole-school Athletics Day 
-​ Community Welcome Picnic 
-​ Glasses for Schools Program (Foundation–Year 3) 
-​ Student leaders driving a new approach to assemblies & attending a leadership conference 
-​ AFL clinics, leading to 30+ students joining after-school Auskick & Superkick 
-​ Human Development sessions (Years 5 & 6) 
-​ Hockey clinics (Years 3–6) run by parent volunteers 
-​ Carlton Respects Program (Years 3–6) 
-​ Cultural Diversity Week celebrations 
-​ 90+ students competing in the District Athletics Carnival 
-​ Learning expos & Student Celebrations of Learning 

With such an eventful term, it’s no surprise that everyone is ready for a well-earned break! 

Below are some photos from the Year 1/2 Learning Expo and Foundation Learning Celebrations.  

 

 

 



 
NEW RELOCATABLE BUILDING 
There has been a lot of progress since the temporary fencing was erected two weeks ago. The building was 
delivered in five sections and craned into place on Monday. This caused excitement amongst the school with 
many curious onlookers throughout the day, including myself. 
 

 

 
 
 
Thank you, everyone, for your patience over the last two weeks. I know that 34B and 56C are looking forward 
to moving into this new learning space next term. 
 
ELECTION DAY SAUSAGE SIZZLE AND CAKE SALE - Saturday the 3rd of May 
Please save the date, the Federal Election has been 
called for Saturday, the 3rd of May, and as always, we will 
be holding our Sausage Sizzle and Cake Sale school 
fundraiser.  
 
With the best sausages in the northern suburbs, the most 
delicious cakes, slices, muffins, and treats, and our year 
5/6 students selling Zooper Doopers to fundraise for their 
Graduation, there’s only one place to vote or visit, and 
that's here at Reservoir Views Primary.  
 
As always, support from our community is needed to help on the day with cooking and serving, baking the 
treats, and just coming along to support the school and students. We will be sending out more information at 
the beginning of next term. A quick reminder that all volunteers are required to hold a valid working with 
children’s check card. It’s free to apply for one and takes approximately 15 minutes online.  
 
 
https://service.vic.gov.au/services/working-with-children  
 

https://service.vic.gov.au/services/working-with-children


 
The Community Sub-Committee of School Council will hold its first meeting at 3:35pm on Thursday the 1st of 
May in the staffroom. All families are invited to attend to hear about school initiatives and ways in which they 
can be supported.  
 
SMILE SQUAD 
Smile Squad are back next term 🙂 

 
 



 
 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL 
I’d like to acknowledge the membership of our school council for 2025. School councils play such an 
important role in supporting all Victorian government schools, with parent/carer/guardian membership the vital 
component. 
 
Parent/Carer/Guardian Membership 
President - Gerard Daley 
Vice President - Emma Peel 
Jian Li - Treasurer  
Shantelle Ryan  
Susan Cooke 
Marianne Hicks 
 
School Membership 
Steve Stafford - Executive Officer 
Hayriye Ali - Secretary 
Jenny Shaw 
 
 
2026 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS  
We are currently holding school tours for 2026 Foundation students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, 
Maryana or Mel to schedule a tour or call the school on 9460-6995. We are incredibly proud of our wonderful 
school. Hayriye and I thoroughly enjoy meeting with families individually or in small groups to discuss what 
makes Reservoir Views amazing and explore our classrooms and facilities.  
 
PLAYGROUP IN TERM 2. 
I’m incredibly excited to announce that with the new learning building being delivered, we will now be able to 
run our preschool playgroup next term. This will again take place on a Thursday morning and will be open to 
any members of the community. More information will be added to our website and sent out through Compass 
at the beginning of Term 2, once our classes have moved into the new space, playgroup can commence. 
 
PUPIL FREE DAY - Wednesday the 30th of April 
Wednesday the 30th of April will be a pupil-free day while staff will undertake professional learning at school. 
This year we have embarked on School-wide Positive Behaviour Support (SWPBS) and a large portion of the 
day will be focused on this. Our staff are also working on the implementation of the Victorian Teaching and 
Learning Model 2.0, and time will be devoted to this on the day. 
https://www.vic.gov.au/SWPBS  
 
FIRST WEEK OF TERM 2. 
It is a short one with Monday and Friday both being public holidays. Our first day back is Tuesday, the 22nd of 
April. 
 
I hope that everyone has a very safe, enjoyable and relaxing break with their families. I look forward to seeing 
everyone on the first day of Term 2, Tuesday the 22nd of April. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Steve Stafford 
Principal.  

https://www.vic.gov.au/SWPBS


 

 



 
 



 

 



 
 



 
 



 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 



 
 
 



 

 
 
Join the Darebin Falcons!  
Come and join the Darebin Falcons – your local, inclusive, all-women's sports club! Our under 10s and under 12s footy 
teams are recruiting now! Whether you're a seasoned player or a beginner, we welcome all skill levels - come down and 
have a try. 
Why Darebin Falcons? 
 Inclusive and supportive: We pride ourselves on being a safe and inclusive space for everyone. The club is dedicated to 
providing a supportive environment where members can be their authentic selves, fostering a sense of belonging, and creating 
lasting friendships. 
 We are run by women, for women: At Darebin Falcons, women are involved in every role within the club. It's a unique and 
empowering community where girls, women and gender diverse people can come together, grow, and develop both on and off 
the field. 
 Amazing role models: Our Falcons showcase what women, girls and gender diverse people are capable of both on and off 
the field. Loads of AFLW stars have come up through the Falcons, and they often come back to 'the nest' to help with training. 
🏉 Footy Training at newly resurfaced AH Capp Reserve, Preston: 

●​ Under 10s and 12s: Tuesday 5.00- 6.00   
●​ Girls Only Auskick from 27 April 
●​ Under 14s:  4.45 - 6.00 (Tuesday) and 6.00 - 7.00 (Thursday)  
●​ Come down to training, meet the teams and have a kick!  

 Games: 

●​  Season starts 27 April, runs for 14 rounds (+finals)  
●​ All games played on Sundays 

Get in Touch: 
For any inquiries, reach out to footy@falcons.org.au 
Connect with Us: 
Instagram: @darebinfalcons 
Facebook: @darebinfalcons 

Join us on this exciting journey and come fly with the Darebin Falcons! 

 



 

 
 

 


